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The regular meeting of the Official Board was held March 4, 1958, 7:45 P.M. in 

the Ladies' Parlor. Mr. Charles Chewning, Chairman, presided. The meeting was 

opened with a prayer by our minister. 

The February minutes were read and approved. 

Dr. Sam Holton, Chairman of the Commission on Education, gave a glowing progress 

report of the Leadership Training Course being taught by Mr. Shoaf. Teachers in 

the church school are being gained and great enthusiasm is felt by the group. 

About thirty people from Duke Memorial participated in the District Leadership 

Training. Dr. Holton presented Mr. Tom Coble's name as Superintendent of the 

Adult Division and he was elected to serve in this position. 

Mr. Queen, reporting for the Commission on Membership and Evangelism, announced 

that the Commission with Mr. Barton as Chairman, had worked hard on publicity 

for the approaching preaching service. 

Dr. John Glasson, Stewardship and Finance Chairman, made the treasurer's re­

port in Mr. Jones' absence. Dr. Glasson announced that the Official Board will 

be the canvassing body for the Every Member Canvass in 1958-59. 

Dr. c. E. Jordan made the motion that each steward call individual members on 

their lists and urge their attendance at the preaching services March 9-14. 
Mrs. Borland seconded the motion which was unanimously carried. 

Mr. Shoaf dismissed the group with prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 
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Eunice H. Mattox, SecretarY 


